SPECIAL MEETING
VILLAGE OF MORRILL BOARD OF TRUSTEES

March 28, 2024
8:00 AM
A Special Meeting of the Chairman and Board of Trustees of the Village of Morrill, Nebraska was held on March 28, 2024 at 8:00 a.m. at the Morrill American Legion.  Notice of the meeting had been published according to law, posted in 3 conspicuous places within the Village of Morrill.   The notice stated the date, hour and place of the meeting, that the meeting would be open to the public, that anyone with a disability desiring reasonable accommodation to attend the meeting should contact the Village office, and that an agenda of the meeting kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the office of the Village; provided, however, the Village Board could modify the agenda at the meeting if it determined that an emergency so required.  An agenda kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the Village office at all times from the date of publication of the notice to the time of the meeting.  A similar notice, together with a copy of the agenda, was also delivered to each Board Member.
Chairman Hart presided and Village Clerk Janine Schmidt recorded the proceedings. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Hart directed the public a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, posted on the north wall for the public’s review. The following Board Members were present: Neal Hart, Denise Sinner, Tony Schuler and Paul Adams and Steve Engleman.  Employees present were Janine Schmidt, Tracey McMackin, Tim Cleays, Matt Groskopf, Nate James, Jason Fritzler, Chief Jay Muller, Bruno Flores, Chad Kearns, Seth Gott and Skip Stapleton.
Discussion was held with all staff regarding absenteeism and the policy in the employee handbook.  Chairman Hart stated that all employees are required to let Clerk Schmidt know if they are taking a day off, sick or vacation, going to be late or leaving early.  Going forward if the communication does not reach Clerk Schmidt, the employees will go through the reprimand steps outlined in the employee handbook.  Even if an employee lets their immediate supervisor know, it is still their responsibility to let the clerk know.  Equipment inspections were also discussed and the lack of documentation.  All service to any equipment needs to be documented and kept at the Village office for inspection by the board of trustees.  We have had a lot of repairs lately that could have been avoided with better maintenance on equipment and going forward these items will be checked to make sure the procedures are being followed.  The weekly planning meetings will start again next week on Tuesday and calendars need to be turned into the electrical department no later than the Friday before so the calendars can be shared with all departments.  Employees were thanked for all of their hard work and being able to help out other departments when needed.
Next on the agenda was consideration of approval of quotes for a new street sweeper.
1. Moved by Member Engleman and seconded by Member Schuler to accept the quote from TYMCO for the 4-year lease option.  
YEAS: Hart, Schuler, Engleman, Adams and Sinner. NAYS: None. ABSENT: None.
2. The last item on the agenda was a motion to adjourn by Member Sinner and seconded by Member Hart.
YEAS: Hart, Schuler, Engleman, Adams and Sinner. NAYS: None. ABSENT: None.

The meeting was then adjourned at 8:48 am.  
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